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Message from Mrs Matthews                                                            Friday 10th May 2024 

Following exams over the last 2 weeks in Art, Photography and Modern Foreign Languages, today we started the main 
part of the summer exam series 2024.  The exams continue until 19th June and we will have early lunch in place from 
Monday to support our Year 11 students.  The whole staff team wish our Year 11s the very best of luck.  I know they 
have worked hard and are ready to do themselves proud. 

Thank you to staff and parents for our Year 8 Parents’ Evening this week.  It was great to see such a strong turnout, with 
parent feedback underlining their view on the importance of these events.   

We also have some very exciting news to announce today: Our school has secured funding from Somerset Council 
to expand its kitchen and dining facilities.  Due to our significant improvement as a school and the resultant 
increasing student numbers, we have suffered from a lack of capacity in the dining areas at meal times.  Following a 
capacity review and work to demonstrate the need for improved facilities, Somerset Council has agreed to go out to 
tender to deliver the expansion project at Court Fields School.  Alongside our 3G pitch, on which building has already 
started, this marks a fantastic step forward for our school, providing sporting, catering and dining facilities to keep pace 
with the development of our thriving school.   

Have a lovely weekend in the sun (at last!).  Thanks as always for your support.  Best wishes, Mrs Matthews 

Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Cricket 

A cracking day in the sun at Weston CC for our U12 and 
U15 cricketers, as they competed in the ECB Chance to 
Shine Competition.  The U12s are through to the County 

finals in June at Somerset CC, after 
narrowly beating a strong Ashton 

Park School from Bristol in a super 
over after a tie. George H was the 

bowling hero and Aedan M with the 
bat, scoring a big 6 in the super 
over! The U15s were pipped by 

Ashton Park in a best of 3 contest 2
-1 in the final game. A fantastic 
day, played in fantastic spirit. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Exmoor Challenge 2024 
We are so proud of our students who 

tackled the Exmoor Challenge over the 
weekend! They've shown incredible 

application and passion to take on such 
a tough task and we would like to 

congratulate them on their 
achievement! Thanks must also go to 

the organisers, the Rotary Club, and all 
those who have supported our students 

through this journey.   

Insight Into Apprenticeships 
A jammed packed morning for our group of Year 9 students 

yesterday with a presentation on job opportunities, talk 
from a former apprentice visit to the Visitor Centre and site 

tour of Hinkley Point C.  If our students are considering 
working in Construction, or any of the many roles at 

Hinkley,  then why not become a member of the team at 
the largest construction site in Europe!  

 

Football win 
Last week our Year 
10 B Team played 
a very competitive 
game against The 
Castle School, 
seeing Court Fields 
come away with a 
2-1 victory. Goals 
from Riley P. and 
Riley J. with the 
Player of the Match going to Frankie W. Well done to all 
involved! 
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DIARY DATES 

10th May-19th June 

Year 11 GCSE exams 

14th May 
Parent & Community  

group meeting 

24th May 

Last day of term 

3rd June 

Return to school 

22nd-30th June 

Spain trip  

24th-26th June 

Enrichment Week 

27th & 28th June 

Inset Days 

1st-5th July 
Work Experience Week 

5th July  

Year 11 Prom 

22nd & 23rd July 

Activity days 

23rd July 

Last day of term 

24th July  

Inset Day 

 

 

 

  

Temporary change to School lunch 

break  

We will be making a temporary change 

to the timing of the lunch break for the 

whole School from Monday 13th May to 

Friday 14th June inclusive. This change 

is to support Year 11 who will be taking 

exams during this time.  

From Monday 13th May to Friday 

14th June, lunch will be 12.30 – 

13.05 (instead of the usual 13.30 – 

14.05). 

All other times will remain the same. 

Cricket 
The U15 girls travelled to 

Wembdon CC to compete in the 
ECB Chance to Shine 

Competition. The sun finally 
made an appearance and shone 

above us while we had an 
enjoyable day. Lots of runs, 

learning and fun throughout the 
whole day! For some, this was 

their first experience of 
competitive cricket and the 

progress they made was superb. 
Well done to all involved!  

 New absence request process  
Please see new buttons below which 

can be found under the Parents section, 
then Useful Links on the webpage. 

These can be used to notify the school 
of medical appointments/any other 

appointments (school day appointment 
button) and also, term time leave 

requests can be submitted using the 
term time leave button. 


